
From: Sophie Ismail [mailto:sismail@actu.org.au]  

Sent: Tuesday, 4 October 2016 8:41 PM 
To: Chambers - Watson VP 

Cc: 'Julian Arndt'; 'Ruchi Bhatt'; 'Nigel Ward'; 'brent.ferguson@aigroup.com.au' 
Subject: Request for extension for reply - AM2015/1 - Four yearly review of modern awards - Family 

and domestic violence clause 

 
Dear Associate, 
 
Despite our best efforts the ACTU will not be in a position to file reply submissions today. This is in 
part due to the public holiday in Melbourne on Friday last week, which reduced the number of 
business days available to us to finalise our material. 
 
We expect to be in a position to file submissions by close of business tomorrow and we respectfully 
seek an extension until that time. My counterparts at AiG and ACCI indicated in discussions today 
that they would not object to a short extension for filing our reply.  
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Sophie  
 
Sophie Ismail 
Legal and Industrial Officer 
 
ACTU Level 4/365 Queen Street, Melbourne, Victoria 3000 
t (03) 9664-7218 f (03) 9600-0050  
e sismail@actu.org.au 
w actu.org.au 
follow us on twitter  @unionsaustralia and @thisworkinglife 
like us at facebook.com/AustralianUnions 
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